At the Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 1st  October 2012 at 7.30pm

Present: 
               Mr. P Simmonds (Acting Chairman)  
               Mr. B. Barber
               Mrs. A Carver    
   Mrs J. Faiers                

   Mr. J. Steel             
   Mrs V. Swinburn

   Mr. M.Wedd
  
  Cllr. R. Bass, 

  Cllr. P Swinburn              
              Mr. M Davis – Clerk
Apologies: Mrs. B. Beard, Mr. A. Parry, Mr. M. Quine and Cllr. A. Davies
Declaration of Interests: None
Minutes: It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mr Steel and resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on the 3rd September 2012 having been circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
County Councillor’s Report: No report.
District Councillors’ Report: The district councillors’ report had been circulated prior to the meeting. Cllr Swinburn reported on development control enforcement action in general and Woodend in particular. The travellers on the A44 at Crown East were due to be evicted shortly. Site visits had been made to the proposed developments at Rowan Wood and the Arts Studio.
Matters arising: 

Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: Mr Barber reported that the ditch near the path from Victoria Cottage to Martley Road had been dug out by the landowner which should eventually improve the condition of the path.
Highways: The drainage improvement in Sling Lane / Bell Lane was appreciated and the clerk was asked to write to Mark Gowan (copy to Cllr Davies and Cllr Hardman) thanking them. There was concern that highways had stated that the ongoing flooding problem at the Food Factory was not a highway issue. The clerk to write to Mark Gowan, asking for the matter to be resolved before freezing conditions begin.
The white lines have not been reinstated in Hallow Lane following surface dressing works – the clerk to advise highways.

Allotments:  It was agreed that the clerk would send the allotment rent letter out with a reminder that those who are having difficulties with their allotments can reduce the size if necessary and drawing attention to the need to keep weeds under control. A letter would also be sent to Ms Hill in response to her email.
Anti Social Behaviour:  The chairman read the police crime report. Mr Steel had re-erected a section of fence on the play area which had been taken down. 
Village Hall: The HMC treasurer reported that the Parish Council is due repayment of the following:-
· £2,880 for the 1st tranche of architect’s fees to Davis & Co

· £300 for the fee to Severn Trent, in order to obtain the grant

· £100 for expenses incurred in grant application

In addition a sum of £306.08 had been received from Biffa being part of the council’s contribution to the project.

SWDP: The deadline for the submission of comments on the SWDP revisions was 14th September. The district council will consider the SWDP proposals at a meeting on 27th November 2012. The Clerk confirmed that the Parish Council’s comments had been submitted in good time with copies sent to District Council members and County Councillor Alwyn Davies.
Neighbourhood Planning: The need to involve the community in the process was discussed. Various suggestions were made and it was agreed that a further article should be included in the newsletter. Cllr Swinburn offered assistance should the council make a grant application to government and advised of a person with planning expertise who may be apple to assist. The Clerk agreed to write to the DCLG about the possibility of obtaining grant aid.
It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded by Mrs Faiers and resolved to proceed with the investigation into the preparation of a Neighbourhood Plan subject to it meeting the needs of the parish. The Clerk was asked to submit the Outline Plan to M.H.D.C for their comments.  
Broadheath Common: It was proposed Mrs Faiers, seconded Mrs Carver and resolved to ask Mike Johnson to cut grass and brambles on the common edge.
Vicarage Green:  The request for assistance with the formation of a village football team was discussed. It was agreed that for several reasons the Vicarage Green was unsuitable. The council would be prepared to carry out work to prepare a football pitch on the common subject to a satisfactory quote being received from Smart Cut. A quote for fortnightly mowing would also be requested. Ongoing maintenance and marking would be the club’s responsibility. 

Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation:   Mr Morris expressed concerns about hazards posed by scooters on pavements and cyclists with no lights. The clerk to pass the concerns on to the police.
Correspondence: 
1) MHDC – Northern Area Development Control Committee    

2) HMC  – Repayment of Funds re Hall Roof
                  

3) Biffa – Refund of contribution



Planning applications for consideration:
Applications:

11/00995/FUL, Heath Grange Farm, Grange Lane – Recommend Approval
12/01169/FUL, Field View, Crown East Lane ,  Recommend Approval:-
The siting of the garage should be strictly in accordance with the submitted plans.
Decisions:


12/00869/FUL: Broadheath Church of England School: Approved
12/00681/HOU: Twin Oaks, Bell Lane: Approved 

Finance: a) Accounts for payment, It was proposed by Mr Barber, seconded by Mr. Steel and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Smart Cut Ltd – Vicarage Green, grounds maintenance, August
            £64.99



    - Grass cutting, August



            £90.00









Total =
          £154.99
2. Graham Computer Services Ltd –                                                                                      Print 125 copies of PC response to SWDP changes

      
           £85.50

3. Mrs J Wilson (WI)  – August Newsletter 



          £100.00

4. HMRC – Income Tax Payment for Clerk (30/6/2012 to 30/9/2012 )       £300.20      

5. Mr J Steel – Replacement bolts for Vicarage Green fence
                        £2.86  

6. Mr M Wedd – Digital map license 



         £102.00


AOB: Mr Barber reported that of the 784 questionnaires distributed 17 had been returned. He would report the results of the survey to Ms Sumner at the county council.






 
Date of Next meetings: 5th November 2012 at 7.30pm.                     

PAGE  
529

